
Appendix A 

 

County Road 20 and County Road 23 Notice of 

Motion from February 16, 2022 
 

Whereas, safe roads and communities are matters of concern for everyone; 

And Whereas, in 2020 the Town of Kingsville Council noted a safety concern 

at the intersection of County Road 20 and County Road 23; 

And Whereas, in 2021 this County Council did address a safety concern at an 
Albuna Townline intersection; 

And Whereas, a motion was passed at the Town of Kingsville Council table 
directing the Mayor and Deputy Mayor to bring forward a motion as follows: 

That a controlled intersection at County Road 20 and County Road 23 be 

requested as a top priority for the County of Essex; and 

That Essex County Council consider and debate the best options moving 

forward for the intersection located at County Road 20 and County Road 23, 
considering the option of a Controlled intersection; and 

That should County Council wish to seek expert advice and guidance from 

our Director of Infrastructure services, that a report be prepared on the 
subject and brought forward for County Council to consider. 


